
Cobb-Marietta Retired Educators 

January 9, 2020 

 

 

President Sue Hawkins called the meeting to order at 11:38 AM.  She led us in the Pledge.  Nancy Smith 

did the Inspiration.  Kathy Winiarczyk from Credit Union of Georgia spoke briefly.  The tables were 

decorated with MUST Lunch Bags and materials to decorate more bags.   

During the Business Meeting, the December 2019 Minutes were approved.  Debby Overstreet discussed 

Spot Light Ads and members were encouraged to donate to the Ads and to suggest people to honor or 

memorialize in the Ads. 

Beverly Shumake gave the Treasurer’s Report which was filed for audit. 

General Fund    $2,512.98 

Money market   $20,652.23 

Wright Fund   $26,533.92 

McClure Fund   $158,956.32 

Sue read a thank you note from Cobb County Schools Homeless Department.  Judy Munson reported 

that we have 104 new GREA members (and we need 20 more).  Joe Boland did Joe’s Brag Jar.  Guests 

and January birthdays were recognized and lunch was served. 

 

The Program was a Volunteer Fair.  The following speakers described the various opportunities offered 

by their organizations. 

Patty Wheeler – C-MREA 

Kim Blass – External Affairs for Marietta City Schools 

Kelly Bodner and Christian Kelly – Cobb County Schools Title 1 District Science Program 

Kathy Jacobson – Science Olympiad 

Katy Scarborough – Girls Scout of Great Atlanta 

Jae Bingham – Georgia Odyssey of the Mind 

 

Door Prizes were distributed.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:11 PM and members were encouraged to 

speak individually with the speakers.  


